
Boulder Landfill/Dumpsters  

 

The Boulder Landfill is located southeast of town off Highway 12 between mile 

markers 84 and 85 and is open on Saturdays between noon and 4:00.  

 

The landfill accepts yard waste, metal, large appliances and furniture and dead 

animals. The landfill attendant will direct you to the designated dumping areas for 

each. 

 

There is no charge during regular hours.  

 

Waste can be accepted at other times by calling Dean Wilson (335-7329) to make an 

appointment. 

 

Fee for off-hour dumping: $25 – Truck; $25 – Trailer; $50 – Extra Large Load (Large 

trailer, dump truck, etc.) 

 

Fee to be paid directly to Town Clerk, not landfill Attendant. Pay by check to Boulder 

Town or cash. 

 

Regular household waste is to be deposited in the County dumpsters located in 

various places in town. 

 

In accordance with Garfield County Ordinance 2007-4; 

1) Individuals and businesses subject to building permit requirements shall 

have an onsite container for construction/demolition waste materials that 

shall be capable of containing waste generated on site.  

2) It is a violation of this ordinance to place construction/demolition waste 

generated at a site in Garfield County subject to a building permit in a County 

dumpster established for household and commercial waste.  

3) It is a violation of this ordinance to place construction/demolition waste 

generated outside of Garfield County in any County collection device 

4) The Garfield County Building Inspector is authorized to issue a Stop Work 

Order for projects that fail to comply with this ordinance 

5) Violation of provisions 1-4 of this ordinance are punishable as a Class C 

Misdemeanor. 

6) Bagged and tied construction/demolition waste with a density less than 50 

lbs per cubic foot that is generated in a residential establishment that is not 



subject to a building permit can be placed in a County dumpster. No 

construction/demolition waste longer than 3 feet in any dimension can be 

placed in County dumpsters. 

 

Further information on the landfill permit is available 

at:  http://www.hazardouswaste.utah.gov 

http://www.hazardouswaste.utah.gov/

